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2017-18 COMMITTEE POSITIONS 

Barney Haddon - President,  
Property Officer, Club Plates 

president@blcc.net.au 

barn04@bigpond.net.au 

Mobile : 0437 167 790 

 

Chris Hall - Vice President,  

Club Plates 

clubplates@blcc.net.au 

Mobile:  0438 094 684 

 
Ian Ellis - Secretary 

secretary@blcc.net.au 

Mobile :  0439 424 453 

 

Geoff Boyd - Treasurer 

treasurer@blcc.net.au 

Mobile: 0408 210 846 

 

Michele Bayley - Membership Secretary 

members@blcc.net.au  

mbbayley@bigpond.com 

Mobile:  0437 959 928 

 

Arron Secombe - Media Officer, VCAS, 

Eureka Rally Liaison 

editor@blcc.net.au 

Mobile: 0425 857 824 

Liability Disclaimer – All material in this magazine represents the opinions of the authors and does not carry any endorsement by the Editor or 

the Committee, Ballarat Light Car Club has no official connection with any public or commercial organisation and it does not provide  

product recommendations. Names of commercial products mentioned in this magazine are registered names and trademarks of their owners.  

Copyright Notice – Material in this magazine may be copied by any other club without fee or written permission provided that the copyright rests 

with the Ballarat Light Car Club. The copies are not to be used for commercial advantage and the origins of the material and this  

permission to copy are acknowledged in the reprinted item. The Nissan Car Club-Australia is acknowledged as the source for the wording of this 

Disclaimer.  

Non Committee Positions 

AX Series - TBA 

MK Series - TBA 

KX Series - TBA 

VCRS - Terry Brain 

Club Plates– Rick Pope 

 

Key Manager - Les Noonan 

Hillclimb Panel - TBA 

Andrew Bayley - Bulletin Editor,  

Property Officer 

abayleymotorsport@hotmail.com.au 

Mobile : 0408 265 662 

 

Ben McKee - Sports Sub Committee,  

Junior Development (via Sports Sub) 

sportssubchair@blcc.net.au 

Mobile: 0418 313 695 

 

Darren Wythe - House Chair  

mscomplex@blcc.net.au 

Mobile: 0448 417 506 

 
 

Wayne Holness - Motorsports Complex, 
Property Officer, 4x4  

4x4@blcc.net.au 
Mobile: 0408  343 238 

 
 
Noel Peers - House Chair 

Mobile: 0408 033 895 

Photography credits: 

Adam Stoddart in his Supra at the 

Ararat Hillclimb. 

(A. Bayley) 

Inside pictures by: 

Andrew Bayley 

COMMITTEE 
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July     

Sun 22 MK & KX Round 4 of MK CDC 7 Round 4 of KX BLCC Complex  

Fri 27 AGM Guest Speaker– Glen Wood BLCC Clubrooms  

August     

Sun 12 MK Reserve date for events BLCC Complex  

Sun 19 Sprints Winton Sprints CDC 8 Winton  

Sat 25 - Sun 26 Off Road Rush Public Ride Day BLCC Complex Barney Haddon 

Fri 31 Club Night Doors Open 7:30pm BLCC Clubrooms  

September     

Sun 2 Hillclimb Rescheduled VHC Round Camperdown Barney Haddon 

Sun 16 AX Double Banger BLCC Complex Barney Haddon 

Sun 16 Rally Yarra Valley Stages - VCRS RD 3 Toolangi NCCA 

Fri 28 Club Night Doors Open 7:30pm BLCC Clubrooms  

October     

Fri 5 - Sun 7 Bathurst Bathurst 1000 Mt Panorama Supercars Australia 

Sat 6 Rally Blue Rock Stages - VCRS RD 4 Yarra State Forrest PAC 

Sat 20 - Sun 21 Off Road Rush Public Ride Day BLCC Complex Barney Haddon 

Sun 21 KX Potential date for Stapo’s KX   

Fri 26 Club Night Doors Open 7:30pm BLCC Clubrooms  

Sat 27 Rally Tunbridge Rally - VCRS RD 5 Paddy Ranges BLCC 

November     

Sat 3 - Sun 4 AX,KX & MK Cog’s Carnival BLCC Complex Ben McKee 

Sat 24 - Sun 25 Off Road Rush Public Ride Day BLCC Complex Barney Haddon 

Sat 24 Rally George Derrick - VCRS RD 6 Stoney State Forrest CCRMIT 

Fri 30 Club Night Doors Open 7:30pm BLCC Clubrooms  

December     

Sun 9 AX Geordie Fawcett Memorial AX BLCC Complex  

Sat 15 - Sun 16 Off Road Rush Public Ride Day BLCC Complex Barney Haddon 

       CLUB CALENDAR 2018 

 

Central Automotive Repair & Servicing  

128 Skipton Street, Ballarat 

(03) 5331 6666 

Specialising in Late Model, Classic and H plated cars. 

Peter and the team offer a range of  services to  

keep you and your car safe and on the road. 
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Coming Events 

Sun 22nd July - Round 4 of the Motorkhana and 

Khanacross series. 

Fri 27th July - AGM, Guest speaker:  

Glenn Wood be giving a talk on his career. 

Sat 25th August - Offroad Rush drive day. 

Fri 31st August - Club Night. Doors Open 7:30pm 

Sun 2nd September - BLCC Hillclimb, Mt Leura 

Rescheduled VHC Round. 

Sun 16th September - Barney’s Double Banger. 

BLCC Complex 

Fri 5 - Sun 7 - Bathurst 1000.  

Mt Panorama 

BLCC Clothing 

Wings and Wheels 

Hoodies - $50 

Long Sleeve Polo Top - $20 

Short Sleeve Tee - $20 

Beanie - $10 

All come in a variety of sizes. 

At our most recent Committee meeting the 
BLCC has come to the hard decision to not 
run the Wings and Wheels Sprints this year. 

The director apologises to the Victorian  
racing community at large for not being able 
to organise and run the event to the outcome 
he desired.  

The future of the event itself is still in  
question as of this Bulletin. 

NEWS 
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                          PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
Well with not long until the AGM with our guest speaker Glen Wood. So it’s a good time to get your tickets 

and get ready for a good time. 

We had two events on the one day on Sunday the 17th of June. It was round 3 of the motorkhana and round 3 

of the khanacross. Thanks goes out to Rob Prosser from the khanacross and Jake and Drew Gladman with 

the motorkhana. So big thanks to them and all that helped with these events. 

On the Saturday 23rd of June. Oakley and I went down to Winton for the round 6 of the CDC. 5 members 

participated in this event and out of them all Chris Hall came first. Poor Poke came in 5th for the club. It was 

a great weekend drive up on Friday night. We stayed in Glenrowan for the night and headed to the track in 

the morning. We managed to get through scrutineering to find out that the fire extinguisher in the Cortina 

was 11 years old. So with that mistake made we found a new one and that car was ready to go again. With so 

many other cars Oakley was very excited to get going but unfortunately, we had a few problems with the car 

overheating and there was nothing we could do. It was a big learning curve for the Poke and I but we are 

looking forward to the next event with the Cortina. 

While some of us where at Winton, Noel Peers and Wayne Holness were out at the Motorsport complex 

with Off Road Rush. Thanks goes out to those two gentlemen for helping make so much money for the club 

without very little outgoing.  

Last Friday meeting we did not have a club meeting but had a quiz night instead. My apologies for not being 

about to attend as unfortunately I was crook. It was low numbers for such a well organised night. Thanks 

goes out to Keith McElroy, David Jowett, Rod Hall and Paul Gladman who put together some awesome 

questions and made the night lots of fun. Hopefully we can pump up this event for next time as I know I am 

excited if it runs for next year. Thinking about changing what time of year we run this event. Let us know 

what your thoughts are about it.  

This weekend Noel and I went to look at some land for the club. It was not very far from Ballarat and could 

be a possibility but still thinking about it. If you know of any other land that could be useful for the club 

please contact us. We would be interested to see what you have seen or have to offer.  

If you have ever thought or wanted to be a part of committee now is the time. This is a way to help the club 

and be involved in some of the bigger decisions of the club. If you want to be a part of this vibrant team or 

share your ideas and wants for the club please put in your nominations.  

To the committee members that are not renominating, thank you for all your help over the last 12 months. 

Hopefully there are other members of the club that can fill these spots with as much love for the club and all 

the work we do that you have had for these 12 months. 

And to end, to the person who last used the land leveller could you please return it thanks. 

Excited to see you all at the AGM. 

Cheers, 

Barney Haddon 
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The Bulletin  
Editorial Panel 

Andrew Bayley  

Kate Bayley  

Arron Secombe 

Club Driving Instructors 

Arron Secombe Keith McElroy 

Barney Haddon Leon Pegg 

Ben McKee Les Noonan 

Chris Hall  Mick Goossens  

Damian Faulkner Paul Gladman 

Damian Quirk Peter Ellis  

Darren Wythe Reg Johnson 

David Stewart Richard Gay 

Wayne Drew Rob Prosser  

Garry Harrowfield Rod Hall  

Greg Pitt  Russell McKenzie  

John Bourke    

Stewards Scrutineers Event Secretary 

Barney Haddon Chris Hall 

(Rally) 

Michele Bayley 

Roy Parkinson Darren Whyte 

(Rally) 

Chris Stevens 

Les Noonan Noel Peers Damian Faulkner 

Damian Faulkner Ben McKee Rod Hall 

Richard Gay Ian Brain Arron Secombe 

Andrew Bayley

(Assistant) 

Arron Secombe Mick Goossens 

 Mick Goossens Richard Gay 

 Ross Stapleton  

 Chris Stevens  

Advertising Rates 

Bulletin &     

Website 

Annual 

Fee 

Monthly 

Fee 

Full 

Page $220 $22 

Half 

Page $143 $14.30 

Quarter 

Page $99 $9.90 

Eighth 

Page $79 $7.90 

Next Bulletin Deadline is: 

AUGUST 15th 

EDITORIAL REPORT 

OFFICIAL POSITIONS 

And so, we come to the end of another month and approach the AGM, the night 

of nights of the BLCC where we don our finest jeans and shirts and enjoy a nice 

meal while GT Racer Glenn Wood gives us a speech on his career. 

Also on the same night is the Committee elections, though nominations this year 

are seeming few and far between with some members even referring to a negative 

attitude within the club towards organising officials being a reason to not join 

committee. 

It always seems to be the case though, with numerous stories of this happening 

through my time in the car club and while it always seems like harmless  

complaining, as I have now seen all too often, it carries on through the club and 

show us off as old whingers to any outsiders who hear about it. 

And from what I’ve seen I can say one thing; You can complain all you want 

about the club, but if you don’t fight you lose. 

There’s still time to submit a nomination, Stand up and be counted. 

Andrew Bayley 
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Membership Renewals 

A friendly reminder that memberships are due at the 

end of June, After three months non members will not  

receive any Bulletins until membership is renewed. 

Renewal forms have been posted. 

 

Michele Bayley 

mbbayley@bigpond.com 
 

New Members 
 
No new members as of current,  
but renewals are looking good! 

Bereavement Notices 
It has been brought to the attention of the Bulletin Editor that 

there have been cases of a past BLCC member‘s death not 

being recognised by the club.  

If you know, or hear of, the death of a past member please 

notify the President or Secretary so that the proper  

arrangements can be made. 

       MEMBER REPORT 



8 The Ballarat Light Car Club Bulletin    July 2018 

 

ARARAT HILLCLIMB 
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                   ARARAT HILLCLIMB 
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NEW CPS APPLICATIONS 

Once becoming a member of the BLCC and after a period of 3 months a member can apply to place a vehicle 

or motorbike into the CPS  

There are forms for the Club and Vic Roads to be completed as well as a series of 7 photos of the  

relevant vehicle. A current RWC is also required. 

A check list of documents required is available at the Club 

Bring all documents to the Friday meeting and submit to our Permit Officer, Rick Pope. 

Rick can be contacted at: 

spatiala@yahoo.com or +61 419 550 718 

After obtaining Club approval all documents are taken to Vic Roads by the applicant for processing.  

You can apply for a 45 or 90 day permit. 

A fee of $5 is payable to BLCC on application. 

RENEWALS 

As of May 23 2017 all CPS renewals will be carried out at the Friday night general meetings. 

The procedure is as follows. 

On arrival to the meeting, members will be able to place the Vic Roads renewal form on a marked table just 

inside the door (accompanied by the $5 fee), to be signed by one of our signatories   

(Rick Pope; Barney Haddon; Chris Hall). 

At the completion of the meeting members will be able to pick up the signed form on departure.  

Members will be notified if an inspection of the vehicle is required prior to signing. 

If unsure that an inspection is required, call the Permit Officer prior to the meeting. 

KX RD3 RESULTS 

CLUB PLATE SCHEME (CPS) 
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For local help with Quotes,  please contact David Waight on 0419 268 325 
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AGM TICKETS 

Tickets for the AGM will be available from: 

Central Automotive Repairs & Servicing - 128 Skipton Street 

Peter Kandavneiks and Barney Haddon will be selling tickets 

9am -5:30pm Weekdays 

Cash only 

 

Autoparts Professionals - 9 Doveton Street North 

John Irving and Barney Haddon will be selling tickets 

9am - 5:30pm Weekdays, 9am - 4pm Saturdays, 10am - 2pm Sundays 

Cash only 

 

Ballarat Light Car Club -  Membership Secretary 

Michele Bayley will be selling tickets 

0437 959 928 

Direct deposit 

BSB No: 633-000  

Account No: 141857458 

Title deposit “AGM Tickets” and your ticket will be reserved. 

2018 BLCC AGM 

27th July 

 

$40 a Ticket 

3 Course Dinner 

Guest Speaker: Glen Wood 

BLCC Clubrooms at the Ballarat Airport 

Doors Open 7:00pm 
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Hi everyone, I guess by now most of you know who I am and as my term on committee I am keen to nominate again 

I have been very active in looking after the motorsport complex, getting things ready before and after events. 

I do what I can to help out at different events and am currently having assessments done for upgrading my cams official license to 
club chief level so I can help run an event or two. 

I enjoy being an active member of our club and have recently begun competing in some events, also organize and run a monthly 
club run as well as participate in others. 

Thank you for your consideration 

Wayne Holness 

 

G’Day. So here is a little bit about why I would like to be re-elected to committee. As I have done before let me start by telling you 

a few things that I have done this year. Well mainly I have been President of the club and have been preforming all the tasks that go 

along with this role. I have also been involved buying a new trailer for the club, finally got the bobcat going and received a grant for 

some much needed heated jackets for infield officials. This is not all I have done for the club over the 19ish years I have been on  

committee and the 30ish years I have been a member but it is some more recent things I have done. But enough about the past let’s 

move onto what I wish to do for the club in the future. 

I want to take this club back to grass roots motor sporting events. This means more come and try events, hill climbs, building up 

khanacross, autocross and motorkhana events. In regard to the postponed hill climb it will still be running in September.  

With constant money coming into the club through the Off Road Rush events. This is a great way to channel this money into  

building up current club events and making them stronger for the future.  

I also hope to bring a focus to non-racing events such as H-plated runs, weekend drives to include the whole family, observation 

rallies and trade nights. 

I have been able to see how my work for the club has help to bring a new generation into the club with all four of my children  

taking different interests in different parts of motor sport and I hope to not just impact them but impact all young club members.  

I hope you would consider me for your vote. 

Thanks  

David “Barney” Haddon  

 

Noel Peers is also up for re-election if the election does infact occur. Noel is a mainstay of the club, having been actively involved 

since the late 1980’s, he’s run numerous events, competed in a variety of cars and is currently the house chair who also organises 

some non-car based club fundraising with the annual Phonebook Fling. 

Noel was made a life member for his contributions to the club and there is no other person currently involved in the BLCC as  

dedicated to the cause as Noel is. 

COMMITTEE NOMINATION STATEMENTS 



15         The Ballarat Light Car Club Bulletin    July 2018 

 



16 The Ballarat Light Car Club Bulletin    July 2018 

 

P.O. Box 400 

Ballarat 

Victoria 

Ballarat Light Car Club Incorporated 

APPOINTMENT of PROXY 

I, ........................................................................ (name),  member number………….. 

Of ………………………………………………………………………………..(address) 

Being a current financial member of the Ballarat Light Car Club Incorporated,  

HERBY APPOINT  

 

………………………………………………………(name) member number ………………  

 

Of ………………………………………………………………………………..(address) 

Being a current financial member of that Association as my proxy to vote for me on my  

behalf at the  Annual General Meeting of the Association to be held on FRIDAY 27th  

July 2018 and any adjournment at that meeting. 

 

 

Signature  ………………………………  Date  ……………………… 

 

This Appointment Of Proxy must be received by the Returning  

Officer, Rod Hall not later than 7:30pm on Thursday 26th of July 2018  

by one of the following means: 

     Post: P.O Box 400 Ballarat. 3353. 

      Email: secretary@blcc.net.au 

     Phone: 0438 313 546 

or 

In Person: before 7:30pm commencement of voting  Friday 27th July 2018 
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P.O. Box 400 

Ballarat 

Victoria 

Ballarat Light Car Club Incorporated 

COMMITTEE NOMINATION FORM 

I, ......................................................................  (name),   member number……… 

Of ……………………………………………………………………………… (address) 

Being a current financial member of the Ballarat Light Car Club Incorporated, wish to  

 

nominate ……………………………………………………………………(name),  

member number …………  for a position on the Committee of the Ballarat Light Car Club 

Incorporated. 

Signature…………………………………………………….. Date ……………………… 

 

I, ........................................................................ (name), member number………….. 

Of ………………………………………………………………………………..(address) 

Being a current financial member of the Ballarat Light Car Club Incorporated, second the 

above nomination of the member.  

 

Signature………………………………………………         Date ……………………… 

 

I, ........................................................................ (name),   member number………….. 

Being a current financial member of the Ballarat Light Car Club Incorporated, hereby accept 

my nomination for a position on the Committee of the Ballarat Light Car Club Incorporated. 

 

Signature…………………………………………………….. Date ……………………… 

 

This nomination form must be received by the Secretary not later than   

7:30pm on Friday the 20th of July 2018. 
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Or directly deposited to BSB No: 633-000 Account No: 141857458 

Ballarat Light Car Club 

Incorporated (Certificate of information Number A20023019V) 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 
Surname Given Names Title 

Mr   Mrs   Ms   Miss 

Date of Birth Email Address 

Address Town / Suburb Postcode 

Mobile Phone Home / Business Phone 

Category Joining Fee Annual Fee Membership Description 

Ordinary $25.00 $90.00 An ordinary member will be a person who must be 18 years or older 

Family* $25.00 $120.00 Two parents or guardians and all of their own children or children  

to whom they are officially a guardian 

Assoc Member Nil $50.00 Spouse or partner of an ordinary member 

Assoc Family Nil $83.00 Two non-competing parents/guardians of a Junior Competing Member 

Assoc Parent Nil $58.00 One non-competing parent/guardian of a Junior Competing Member 

Assoc Couple Nil $50.00 Two non-competing adults 

* Please Note: Family membership includes - 2 adults and their children under 18 or an older child who holds a concession card (signed) or who is a 

full time student. Parent and adult combinations will not be eligible. 

My Application fee of  $ for 

Membership attached - Cash Cheque 

Occupation / Employer Competition Vehicle Type 

Name of Partner Associate Mbr 

Yes  /  No 

Mobile Number (Emergency Contact) 

Children’s names & birthdates 

Signed Date 

Please fill in all details and attach appropriate fees when submitting this form 

We, the undersigned, being members of the Ballarat Light Car Club, wish to recommend the above application for membership. 

The above named candidate is personally known to us and we believe him / her to be a suitable person to be elected a member of 

the Ballarat Light Car Club. 

Proposer Signature No. 

Membership Application Type 

Applicant’s Membership Details 

Office Use Only 

Received __ / __ / __ 

Receipt No ________ 

Member No _______ 

Computer _________ 

Card/s Given ______ 

Bulletin   _________ 

Seconder Signature No. 



NEXT MEETING :Friday 27th July 

If undeliverable return to 

Ballarat Light Car Club 

PO Box 400 

Ballarat Vic 3353 

The Bulletin  

Print Post Approved 

PP325876/00031 
PRINT 

POST 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

AUSTRALIA 

Club Night Prize Draw now at: 

$150 
Previous Winner was: Tim Ogden 

 (Not there to collect prize) 


